
   
       

   
 

         
          

         
 

               
             

 
  

        
 

     
 

              
  

 
        

 
              

      

  

             

  

  

            

  

 

           

 

     

                

                    

  

                

               

                 

                 

 

 

 

City of Hawthorne
�
Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission
�

April 2, 2019
�

LET THE RECORD SHOW PURSANT TO GOVERNMENT CODE SECTION 
54954.2 THIS AGENDA WAS POSTED ON THE CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
BULLETIN BOARD AT 9:00 AM THURSDAY, MARCH 28, 2019. 

The Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission meeting was called to order by Commissioner
�
Balboa @ 6:00 pm in the City Council Chambers of Hawthorne City Hall.
�

Roll Call:
�
Present: Commissioners Balboa, Azuoma, Posey and Chairman Huhn.
�

Absent: Commissioner Plascencia, Bowie (excused)
�

Also present: Von Norris, Director of Recreation & Community Services and Kywanna Bowie,
�
Recreation Supervisor.
�

The flag salute was led by Commissioner Huhn.
�

Commissioner Balboa made a motion to approve minutes of March 5, 2019 with corrections.
�
Seconded by Commissioner Azuoma.
�

Written Communications:
�

A.	� The Commission reviewed the City Council minutes from January 22; February 12, 

26; 2019. 

B.	� The Commissioner reviewed the April 2019 Memorial Center & Sports Center 

Calendars. 

C.	� The Commission also reviewed the March 2019 maintenance report. 

Parks & Recreation Foundation Report: 

Chairman Huhn mentioned that the Golf Tournament will be April 15, 2019. He also mentioned 

that there will be a Golf Committee meeting on April 3, 2019 to finalize all of the details. 

Oral Communication: 

Eban Jackson, 11912 Taron Ave. Hawthorne, CA 90250. Eban is the President of Holly Park 

Little League. He mentioned that Muscal Lighting Company came out to give them an estimate 

on new lighting. He also mentioned that there are grants out there for Little League field 

improvements. Eban just wants the commission to see there is a face to the League. 



 

 

   

                

                 

             

  

            

                  

   

               

            

                    

        

              

                   

                  

               

       

  

                

             

                

                 

              

  

              
               

   
 

    
 

  

Director’s Report: 

Bunny Breakfast – April 13th we are hosting with Public Works Bunny Breakfast and also Earth 

Day/ Service Providers Fair. All will take place in Memorial Park. Food, fun and live 

entertainment. Councilman Montiero will also be assisting with Earth Day/ Service Providers 

Fair. 

Volunteer Recognition Day – Hawthorne President’s Council will be hosing the Volunteer 

Appreciation Day on April 28, 2019. We will be nominating all of our Volunteer coaches for this 

event. 

Golf Tournament – Director Norris mentioned that he was able to obtained sponsorship for the 

golf tournament from the Marriott and also Hawthorne Executive Group. 

700 Form - All commissioners are required to fill out a 700 form annually. We are still missing 

forms from Commissioners Posey, Azuoma and Plascencia. 

Jim Thorpe Park Mural - Director Norris presented the invoices submitted by Commissioner 

Plascencia for the mural at Jim Thorpe Park. Since this is the first time an invoice has been 

submitted for an invoice he mentioned he would need to talk to the City Attorney to get more 

information. Chairman Huhn added that he would take the drawings to the Historical Society 

meeting to get their feedback. 

Commissioner’s Comments: 

Commissioner Balboa mentioned that she would be willing to donate money towards the mural. 

Commissioner Posey just wanted to invite everyone out to the Youth Basketball Tournament 

this Saturday. Commissioner Posey also mentioned that Von is doing a great job. 

Commissioner Azuoma wanted to commend Von on the great job he and his staff is doing. 

Chairman Huhn apologized for missing the meeting last month but it was his wedding 

anniversary. 

The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Huhn @ 7:00 pm. The next regular scheduled 
meeting is Tuesday, May 7, 2019 at 6:00 pm in the City Council Chambers of 
Hawthorne City Hall. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by, 

Kywanna Bowie 


